


CONCORD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, December 2, 2024, 6:00 PM 
Blanchard Room

In Attendance: Mathew Bose, Assistant Library Director; Jeremy Clemans; Chris Casko; Norm Kinsler, Chair; Ceillie Clark-Keane; Fatawu Issah; Charles O’Leary

1.  N. Kinsler called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
2.  The first agenda item was to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 4, 2024.  By motion of J. Clemans, seconded by C. Clark-Keane, the board adopted the minutes by unanimous vote.    
3.  The next item was public comment.  There was no public comment.
4.  Library Director’s report: Mat Bose, Assistant Director- The Penacook area may produce a new trustee.  The Penacook branch is expected to open Thursday, December 5.  Everyone is excited.  Todd Fabian has had discussions with representatives at the Boston, MA Library for the ongoing discussions on what patrons may take into the library and the policy on carts.  Some upcoming events include a program for planting seeds and storing them in the building.  The idea originated from the Archivist, Reference and Outreach Coordinator who was aware of similar programs at other libraries.  Also, the public has given positive feedback and interest in having this program.  The Library of Things continues to remain popular and the offerings are being expanded.  The CPL Foundation grant of approximately $17,000 will be received soon and used productively.  The funds will be used for additional museum passes, for example, the Boston Museum of Science.  A service called Creative Bug, with crafts, is also being offered, funded by the foundation grant.  Moreover, the Penacook Branch will have mostly new books/materials for its collection at the new location.     
5.  CPL Foundation Update- They are providing funds to the library as above-referenced.    
6.  New Business- None
7.  Old Business- None 
8.  Next Meeting- January 6, 2025
9.  Adjournment- By motion of J. Clemans, seconded by N. Kinsler, the meeting concluded by unanimous vote at 6:08 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:
Chris Casko, Secretary
Date: December 2, 2024
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